ST. MARY'S CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL

P.O. Box: 52232, DUBAI - U.A.E.

Tel.: +(971) 4 3370252 Fax: +(971) 4 3368119 E-mail: maryscol@emirates.net.ae website: www.stmarysdubai.com



مدرسة القديسة مريم الكاثوليكية الثانوية ص.ب. ٥٢٢٢٠. بي - الإمارات العربية المتحدة

بريد الكتروني : maryscol@emirates.net.ae موقع ويب : www.stmarysdubai.com

هاتف : ۳۳۷۰۲۵۲ ؛ ۹۷۱ فاکس : ۳۳٦۸۱۱۹ ؛ ۹۷۱

OUR REF:

TRN: 100259955100003

P.O. BOX 52232

OUBAL - U.A.E

'BUILDING BRIDGES OF TOLERANCE'

Date: Tuesday, 26th November 2019

To: Parents of students from Year One - A-Level - 26th NOVEMBER 2019 UPDATES

Dear Parents,

Greetings from St. Mary's Catholic High School, Dubai. We would like to share some important information with you'll and also keep you posted about some upcoming events and local competitions.

NATIONAL DAY HOLIDAYS: The school will be closed for the National Day Holidays from Friday, 29th November until Tuesday, 3rd December 2019 and we return to school on Wednesday, 4th December 2019. The school office will also be closed on all these days. We wish all the families of the school community a happy National Day break with the school community offering prayers and best wishes for this great nation and it's rulers. In keeping with the colourful traditions, we are inviting all our students to come dressed in any of the colours of the UAE National Flag or a combination of all (red, white, green and black) on THURSDAY, 28TH NOVEMBER 2019. Students may also carry flags or wear traditional costumes of the UAE. Students will leave school at 10:00 am on the 28th of November.

FIRST REPORT DAY: As communicated to you in our previous circular, the first Parent Teacher meeting day has been scheduled for Thursday, 28th November from 10:30 am until 2:00 pm. Your child's first assessment report may be accessed via the SIMS Parent App and no printed copies will be issued. We regret that we will not be able to publish reports of students with any outstanding fees. Please note that even if dues are settled before or on the 28th of November 2019, these reports will only be accessible after the National Day Holidays. Some teachers will notify you via a diary note if they wish to meet with you regarding any concerns that must be addressed with you regarding your child. Please make time to come in if a note has been sent.

<u>CLINIC UPDATES</u>: We are sending out an important request to all parents to kindly <u>NOT</u> send any your child to school if he or she has fever or is displaying symptoms of flu. Every day, first thing in the morning for the last few weeks the clinic has been having to call up parents to come to school and collect children who have been sent to school with fever and bad colds. Please understand that not only is it dangerous for your own child but it is unsafe for other children at school too.

We will keep you updated on all further events and we wish you a pleasant National Day weekend with your children. Thank you for your continued support and collaboration.



Yours sincerely,

Mr. Paul Asir Joseph

(Principal)

P.O. BOX 52232

DUBAL - U.A.E.